
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 THIS NEWSLETTER SHOULD BE DISPLAYED FOR THE USE OF ALL MEMBERS 

 
1.  MEMBERSHIP 
 
Whole Area Membership figures as at 25 April 2013 were as follows: 
 
Annual  Life  Full Associate  Total  New Ann/Ass 13 All Losses 
 
6066  5351  2246   13663  322   1334 
 
Please let the Area Office know if you require a list of lapsed members from your Branch in order for 
you to make contact, if only to check on their welfare needs.  You may discover someone who really 
needs your help. 
 
You will be aware that the ‘Cost of membership’ is to be the main topic for debate at our 70th 
Anniversary Annual Conference in Eastbourne on 11 May 2013.  During the debate it is envisaged 
that a range of proposals would be discussed in order to reach an acceptable solution.  Such 
options could include: 
 

 An electronic copy of Air Mail is made available online through the Members login area so 
that Members could opt out of receiving a hard copy. 

 

 Membership cards are not distributed annually. 
 

 Annual Members could pay higher subscription fees (and potentially pay by monthly direct 
debit to spread the cost over 12 equal payments). 
 

 Associate Members could pay more in subscription fees. 
 

 Life Members could be asked to contribute or, say for example, that in order to receive a 
hard copy Air Mail, they would have to pay for it. 
 

 Or any combination of the above. 
 
Whatever we choose we must not single out a particular group of people, this is a Membership wide 
issue and that means over 65,000 of you have a view and should take the opportunity to air it. 
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2.  WINGS APPEAL 2013  
 
Our CHQ Community Fundraising Officer, Peter Brocklehurst, has recently issued the following 
information to Branch Wings Appeal Organisers: 
 
Following on from the great success of Wings Appeal 2012, I am pleased to tell you that 2013 has 
started well with many Branch collections and events already having taken place. We have also had 
many individuals from the general public and serving RAF taking part in sponsored events such as 
Marathon’s and cycle challenges. It is only through the hard work and commitment of our Branches 
that we are able to raise such fantastic amounts for the Wings Appeal and we are working hard to 
continue to support you in your fundraising this year. 
 
Street Collections continue to play a vital role in enabling the RAF Association to look after those in 
need. If your Branch carries out this type of collection then we have again applied to the local 
authority area(s) for 2013 street collection permits.   
 
All street collection permit(s) which have been received by the Wings Appeal team to date will be 
shown as ‘Granted’ and are enclosed with this letter. Any Local Authorities shown as ‘Awaited’ or 
‘Granted – Pending’ have not sent us the street collection permit as yet and we are following up with 
these councils. Once these permits are received they will be forwarded on to you.  
 
Past incidences have been recorded where branches have collected outside the permitted times but 
please note that, in order to comply with the conditions, you must ONLY collect on the scheduled 
date, time and location shown on your permit. However, please note this only applies to Public 
Street Collections and we would always encourage you to hold other types of collection such as 
premises collections at Supermarkets all year round. If you do have any concerns regarding the 
allocated dates or locations, or your branch is unable to undertake the collection this year, please 
telephone the Wings Department on 0116 268 8758 / 8757. 
 
If your branch is undertaking a street collection, please remember that your Wings Appeal street 
collection returns must be at CHQ no later than 14 days after the date of your last collection. In 
previous years, some branches have sent in their Wings returns after the 14 day deadline but 
failure to comply with this regulation may prejudice future applications for permits in your 
area. In order to help meet this deadline and for your own security, we would suggest that 
arrangements are made to count the money on the night of the collection and the funds raised are 
banked as quickly as possible.  
 
New Wings Appeal merchandise - This year we are pleased to announce that a number of new lines 
are being introduced to the Wings Appeal range which will sit alongside previous favourites. These 
include a new RAF Association 70th Anniversary Wings Appeal badge and a new Name Me Claim 
Me Bear dressed in a Red Arrows Flying suit. Also, we have new promotional items to help 
encourage donations from the public such as a RAF Association 70th Anniversary Wings lapel 
sticker and a Wings Appeal ‘Bug’. 
 
The 2013 order form can be used to order your Wings Appeal equipment or you can order online at 
www.rafashop.com. The order form shows the cost of production for each item. This will not be 
charged to the branch but is an indication of the cost to the RAF Association to produce each line, 
please keep these costs in mind when using the equipment to fundraise. 
 
To ensure that all branches have an adequate amount of stock for their 2013 Wings collections, you 
will see maximum order quantities on selected items. However, we never wish to restrict your 
fundraising so if your branch requires larger amounts of stock due to attending large numbers of 
events or large scale events please call RAFATRAD directly on Tel: 01892 600 191 who will be 
happy to discuss your needs.  
 



Please also ensure that when placing your Wings Order that you include the relevant set of Wings 
Financial Returns forms (WAForm - for England, Wales and N Ireland OR SWAForm - for 
Scotland). These are available either on line from RAFATRAD or on the order form under the 
section headed - Letters, posters & leaflets. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the order form or financial returns, please do not hesitate to 
contact the Wings Appeal team on 0116 268 8758 / 8757. 
 
The new Wings Appeal handbook, designed to help support both experienced Wings Organisers 
and those who are new to the role, will be available from May this year. It will be released as an 
online resource which can be accessed via the members log in area of the RAF Association website 
under the ‘Members & Branch Resources’ section. If you have not already registered with our new 
website, then please visit www.rafa.org.uk/members/register or ask a member of your Branch 
committee to do so for you.  
  
We would like to wish you continuing success with your fundraising this year and if we can be of any 
assistance then please do not hesitate to contact us at the Wings Appeal Office. 
 
3.  PROJECT PATHFINDER 
 
Just to remind everyone that the RAF Association is launching its Youth Membership scheme on 1 

Aug 2013 - the deliverable effects of this scheme are to: 

 Generate at least 1500 new Youth Members of RAFA, by end-Dec 2013, in the age 
range 13-17 years old (approximately 3% uptake of initial target audience)  

 Encourage volunteering/support  

 Promote youth development through an air-related environment  

 Develop a sense of belonging to something special  

 Increase awareness of RAFA and its role/purpose  

 Encourage Adult Membership of RAFA from age 18 onwards  

 Be financially self-sustaining and cost neutral to RAFA by end-2015 

4.  A FEW WORDS FROM OUR NEW BRANCH SUPPORT OFFICER, JIM RITCHIE 

 

I was delighted to be appointed as the Branch Support Officer for Wales, Midland and the South 

Western Area.  I am sure this role will be both rewarding and challenging as we endeavour to not 

only retain the superb membership our area enjoys, but to strengthen its numbers and increase 

awareness of the Association.  I hope to be visiting many branches over the coming months and 

very much look forward to meeting and working alongside you all. In the meantime if you wish to 

contact me, please do so through the Area Director.  Thanks. 

 
5.  RAF MUSEUM EVENTS CALENDAR FOR RAF ASSOCIATION MEMBERS 

 
Enclosed with this Newsletter is a list of RAF Museum events that might be of interest to our 
members. These will be going up onto our website soon 
 
6.  ANNUAL CONFERENCE - EASTBOURNE 

The Eastbourne Branch has kindly offered to arrange (at a nominal cost) packed lunches for home-

going delegates on the Sunday of Conference.  The lunch will comprise 2 rounds of sandwiches 

(varied); packet of crisps; pack of biscuits and a drink in a carton.  They will be delivered to the 

Conference Centre late Sunday morning.  There will be an order form on the booking-in desk and 

http://www.rafa.org.uk/members/register


you will be able to place your order up until 3 pm on Saturday, 11 May.  Alternatively email your 

order to Margaret Duff, Conference Organiser margaret.duff@rafa.org.uk by Wednesday, 8 May.  

 
7.  THE BLADES 
 
In 2010 the RAF Association and The Blades Aerobatic Team formed a three-year strategic 
partnership with the aim of increasing awareness of the Wings Appeal, to help change the brand 
perception of the RAF Association, to increase donations to the charity, and for The Blades to be 
used as an advertising platform to showcase the Wings Appeal brand. 
 
We have reached the end of the 3 years and The Blades partnership has achieved some notable 
successes, particularly in raising the Wings profile at Airshows and through sponsored events.  The 
Association is now going to be re-focusing on activities that will offer new and exciting returns for the 
charity in new target markets.  Keep an eye on RAFA’s website for the latest news at 
www.rafa.org.uk.  Now that the partnership has come to an end, The Blades’ aircraft will no longer 
carry the RAF Association livery, which means there is an opportunity for the team to work with new 
sponsors.  As former RAF personnel The Blades will continue to support the RAF family by working 
with military charities, including the RAF Association, in the future. 
 
The Blades are proud to have worked with the RAF Association for the last 3 years supporting the 
RAF Family and acting as ambassadors for the Association, raising funds for and awareness of the 
Wings Appeal.  The RAF Association is in turn proud to have worked alongside The Blades and is 
extremely grateful to everyone involved in the partnership that has helped to raise significant 
amounts of money for the Wings Appeal.  If you have any questions regarding the partnership, 
please do not hesitate to contact Michael Bolton, Fundraising Director. 
 
8.  UPDATE FROM OUR RAFA CONCERT BAND 
 
Enclosed with this Newsletter is an update on our RAFA Concert Band who remain very busy and 
very dedicated to our cause through their music. 
 
9.  MOD ST ATHAN – CELEBRATING ITS 75TH ANNIVERSARY 
 
Geoff Horton, Area Councillor, has provided the following piece in respect of MOD St Athan’s 75th 
Anniversary celebrations: 
 
‘As an ex Boy Entrant of St Athan (Ex 48th Entry Rigger), I'm keen to promote the forthcoming 75th 
Anniversary of MoD (RAF) St Athan, where I trained for 18 months (63-64). The date is Tuesday 9 
July 2013.  If you did training on No. 4 School of Technical Training, or as an Instructor, or knew 
someone close to you, or were posted to the Station’s strength in some other capacity, do please 
give this the widest publicity.  It is hoped that the Association’s MET will be in attendance to promote 
our work. 
 
Many of the past Station Commanders, some retired Air Ranking Officers, are coming along. This is 
a definite one for the diary as the Station starts to draw down. I've posted a message on the Boy 
Entrant website with the contact details for Sgt Stu Taylor or through myself at 
http://www.rafbea.org/ - bottom right hand side, click on Enter my Forum.  Good luck and I hope to 
see many of you there on the day.’ 
 
You may also like to take a look at the following website - 
http://www.raf.mod.uk/modstathan/events/. 
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10.  OLD STYLE ‘SWOOSH’ PIN BADGES 
 
Do you still have any of the old style ‘swoosh’ type pin badges knocking around in your Branch?  If 
so, please can you surrender them to the Events Team at CHQ as they will be used for inclusion 
into event goodie-bags throughout the UK during Air shows.  In order to avoid postage costs, you 
may wish to bring them to Eastbourne, or pass to your Area office next time they are on your patch.  
many thanks. 
 
11.  NATIONAL SUCCESS FOR THE AREA AND FOR OUR BRANCH AND BRANCH CLUBS 
 
I am pleased to report that the Wales, Midland & South Western Area has won The Shell-Mex Area 
Membership Runners-Up Trophy for the second highest percentage renewal rate of Annual 
Membership in 2012.  The President and Central Council of the Association send congratulations on 
this splendid achievement and ask that their gratitude is passed on to those who contributed to this 
success.  Well done to you all! 
 
More good news!   
 
Many, many congratulations to our Torquay Branch Club which has been awarded the Dickie 
Collins Branch Club Efficiency Trophy for being judged to be the most efficient in 2012 of those 
Clubs whose parent Branch has over 200 Ordinary or Life Members.   
 
Even more good news! 
 
Many, many congratulations to our Melksham Branch which has won the UK Branch Efficiency 
Trophy for being judged the most efficient of those Branches with 150 members or less in 2012. 
 
Well done Torquay and Melksham! 
 
12.  REPEAT ARTICLE - ARCTIC STAR AND BOMBER COMMAND CLASP 

 
Further to last Month’s Newsletter and a brief reference to the Arctic Star and Bomber Command 
Clasp, the Ministry of Defence has stressed that the message is not getting out to the relevant 
people.  So here goes again!  You are invited to follow this link for more information:   
 
http://www.rafa.org.uk/What-we-do/News/Arctic-Star-and-Bomber-Command-Clasp  

The following may be useful background.  It has been announced by the Minister of State for 
Defence Personnel, Welfare and Veterans Mark Francois that all the details have been confirmed 
for the Arctic Star and the Bomber Command Clasp and the application process has now opened. 
This follows Sir John Holmes’ independent medal review and the announcement by the Prime 
Minister, on 19 December 2012, that these awards should be made in recognition of the great 
bravery of those who contributed to two very significant campaigns of World War Two. 

Her Majesty The Queen has approved designs for the new awards on the basis of 
recommendations made by the Royal Mint Advisory Committee. The design for the Arctic Star is 
based on the other World War Two Stars and the Bomber Command Clasp, to be worn on the 
ribbon of the 1939 to 1945 Star, follows the design of the Battle of Britain Clasp. 

Production of the new Arctic Star and Bomber Command clasp will commence this week and could 
result in up to a quarter of a million veterans, and the families of those who have sadly died, 
applying to receive the new awards in recognition of their unique contribution protecting Britain 
during World War II. Priority in issuing the awards will be given to veterans and widows who could 

http://www.rafa.org.uk/What-we-do/News/Arctic-Star-and-Bomber-Command-Clasp


receive their awards in a few weeks. Other next of kin may also apply now but will have to wait 
slightly longer to receive their award. 

Minister of State for Defence Personnel, Welfare and Veterans Mark Francois said: 

“All those who served our country in Bomber Command and on the Arctic Convoys deserve nothing 
but the utmost respect and admiration from us. That’s why I am delighted that these special 
individuals will in the next few weeks begin to receive the Bomber Command clasp and Arctic Star 
that they have so long deserved.  I am also pleased to announce that the families of those no longer 
alive will also be able to apply for these awards in recognition of their loved one’s bravery.” 

The qualifying period for the Arctic Star is “service of any length” recognising the particular severity 
of the conditions experienced by those who served in the Arctic. Whilst the primary intent is to 
recognise those who served on the Arctic Convoys, eligibility is extended to include all who served 
north of the Arctic Circle in World War Two. Those eligible will include members of all three Services 
as well of course as the Merchant Navy who crewed the ships taking the vital supplies to Russia. 

The criteria for the Bomber Command Clasp requires prior qualification for the 1939 to 1945 Star, to 
which it will be affixed, with the additional requirement to have flown at least one operational sortie 
with a Bomber Command operational unit. A clasp was deemed more appropriate, by Sir John, in 
the case of Bomber Command as aircrew had already received either the Aircrew Europe Star or 
the France and Germany Star and another medal would have constituted “double-medalling” for the 
same service. 

Eligible veterans and next of kin are now encouraged to apply using the relevant application 
forms, which can be found on the web link, or by telephoning the MOD Medal Office on 08457 800 
900 (a local rate number) for further details. An application must be made as it is simply not possible 
for the MOD to contact veterans or families of all of those who may be eligible going back almost 70 
years.  
 
We hope this helps! 
 
13.   AREA COUNCILLORS – BRANCH COVERAGE 
 
You may wish to know that the last Area Council Meeting agreed on a re-allocation of Branches for 
each Councillor, following their recent election.  Please find enclosed an updated list of Branch 
coverage. 
 

14. DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
Association Annual Conference at Eastbourne – 10 to 12 May 2013. 
Northern (Midlands) Region Meeting at Staff County Council Club (12.15pm) – 29 May 2013. 
East Glamorgan & Gwent Region Meeting at Aberdare Branch Club (2pm) – 1 June 2013. 
West Glamorgan Region Meeting at Porthcawl & Kenfig RAFA Club – 3 June. 
Wiltshire Region Meeting at Swindon Branch Club (1pm) – 6 July 2013. 
Cornwall Region Meeting at RBL Truro (2pm) – 13 July 2013. 
Mid Wales Region Meeting at Knighton Branch (2pm) – 13 July. 
Devon Region Meeting (venue to be confirmed) – 20 July 2013. 
Northern (Midlands) Region Meeting at Staff County Council Club (12.15pm) – 24 July 2013. 
North Wales Region Meeting at Wrexham Branch (2pm) – 10 August. 
Area Council Meeting – venue to be confirmed – 21 August 2013. 
Northern (Midlands) Region Meeting at Staffs County Council Club (12.15pm) – 25 September 2013 
Devon Region Meeting at Plymouth Branch (2.30pm) – 19 October 2013. 
Mid Wales Region Meeting at Brecon Branch (2pm) – 19 October. 



Cornwall Region Meeting at RBL Truro (2pm) – 2 November 2013. 
Area Council Meeting – venue to be confirmed – 20 November 2013. 
Northern (Midlands) Region Meeting at Staffs County Council Club (12.15pm) – 27 November 2013.   
North Wales Region Meeting at Llangollen Branch (2pm) – 30 November. 
Devon Region AGM at Dawlish Branch Club (2.30pm) – 1 February 2014. 
Northern (Midlands) Region AGM at Staff County Council Club (12.15pm) – 26 February 2014. 
North Wales Region Meeting at Anglesey Branch (2pm) – 12 April 2014. 
 
 
 
 
 
Paul Baker – Area Director 
 
Why do kamikaze pilots wear helmets? 
 
Enclosures: 
 

1. RAF Museum Events Calendar. 
2. RAFA Concert Band News sheet. 
3. Area Councillors – Branch Coverage.  

 
 
 
 

 London Site Cosford Site 

May Thursday 9th May 
Veterans' Day 
From 10am 
FREE Entry – No need to pre-book 
 
It's our way of saying "Thank you" to Veterans, young and 
old, from all 3 services. Although Veterans' Day is a private 
event, visitors are more than welcome to come along and 
participate in some of the activities that will be held in the 
public areas of the Museum.  
These activities include concerts by the effervescent and 
ever popular Jive Aces at 11:30 am and 2pm by the 
Museum's Lancaster Bomber. A flypast of the Battle of 
Britain Memorial Flight Dakota will take place over the 
Museum's Grounds. 
 
Friday 17th May 
Museums at Night: Dambusters 70th Anniversary 
6.30-10pm 
FREE entry – no need to pre-book 
 
Come to the RAF Museum for our first Museums at Night 
event with a Dambusters theme. See our temporary 
Dambusters exhibition, watch our test footage of the raid, 
listen to 40s music, have a glass of wine, try on an RAF 
uniform from the period and much, much more! 
 

Thursday 16th May 
Dambusters 70th Anniversary 
FREE Entry – no need to pre-book 
 
To celebrate the anniversary, we will be 
showing an exclusive model display depicting 
the Dambuster scene as well as an early 
evening lecture ‘Operation Chastise 70 Years 
On – The Successful Failure’.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sunday 19th May 
The Hendon Model Show  
FREE Entry 
Open from 10am  
 
A free model show for enthusiasts and members of the 
public with a programme that includes static model 
displays, interactive activities, plus competition classes for 
all models. Specialist kits and other items of modelling 
paraphernalia will be available for sale in the Museum's 
Dermot Boyle and Shop - as will vintage aviation books 
kindly donated to the Museum shop. 
 

June Friday 21st June 
Photography After Hours 
6.30pm to 9.30pm 
£20 RAFA Members and RAFM Members; £25 Otherwise 
ADVANCE BOOKING ESSENTIAL 
 
We’ve chosen another 4 aircraft from the Museum’s 
collection to run a repeat event. Come and find out how 
they came to be at the Museum, their individual career 
histories and how we keep them in good condition. You 
will then be able to get behind the barriers and take up 
close and personal photography in the best lighting 
possible. This event features the: Typhoon, Phantom, 
Bristol Bulldog and Tornado. Numbers are limited to 50 
guests to ensure an intimate experience! 
 
Saturday 29th June 
Armed Forces Day 
FREE Entry – No need to pre-book 
From 11am to 5pm 
 
A day of activities that celebrate The Best, our Armed 
Forces.  Expect concerts, the ability to meet and talk with 
members of the RAF past and present, plus a flypast over 
the Museum by the Battle of Britain Memorial Flight. 
 
 

Sunday 2nd June 
National Service RAF Association Parade 
9am Gates Open – Parade at 11am 
FREE to attend – No need to pre-book 
  
This annual event (and the 11th to take place 
at Cosford) and parade will honour the 
thousands of National Service RAF veterans. 
All veterans who served in the Royal Air Force 
are welcome to participate, providing them 
with the opportunity to reunite with lost 
friends and colleagues.   National Veterans 
Organisations will be represented inside 
Hangar 1. 
 
Sunday 9th June 
RAF Cosford Air Show 
All Day 
 
Ticket Charge Applicable - Please see 
www.cosfordairshow.co.uk for information 
and to purchase tickets. 
 
Join us for the Midlands premier air event 
which offers non-stop entertainment both in 
the air with displays from a variety of aircraft 
and on the ground with hundreds of exhibits, 
stalls, trade stands, military demonstrations 
and children's entertainment. This year, the 
Air Show will be marking the 75th Anniversary 
of RAF Cosford. A special opening sequence 
will highlight aircraft associated with the 
Shropshire base during its history. Other 
themes will include the Jaguar aircraft which 
will have been in service for 40 years. 
Although no longer flying they are still used as 
part of the RAF engineering and technician 
training schools at RAF Cosford and a Jaguar 

http://www.cosfordairshow.co.uk/


taxiing demonstration will be featured this 
year.   
 
Saturday 29th June 
Armed Forces Day  
 
Events across the country will celebrate the 
contributions made by those who serve and 
have served in Her Majesty's Armed Forces.  
The Royal Air Force Museum Cosford will once 
again participate in this annual event by 
hosting veterans young and old from all three 
services. 
 
Attendance to the event is free of charge and 
by advance registration only.  If you would like 
to attend the event, book your place now by 
calling 01902 376252. 

HOW TO BOOK 
Cosford Events: www.rafmuseum.org.uk/cosford/whats-going-on/events.aspx 
London Events: www.rafmuseum.org.uk/london/whats-going-on/events.aspx  
 

http://www.rafmuseum.org.uk/cosford/whats-going-on/events.aspx
http://www.rafmuseum.org.uk/london/whats-going-on/events.aspx
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FUTURE ENGAGEMENTS 2013 

 

Sat 27 Apr - Concert Band Workshop.    Hosted by the RAFA Band in the Blakehay. 

Mon 27 May - Party in the Park     Enmore Golf Club, Coach from Weston 

Fri 14 Jun - Memorial Arboretum.                   Coach from Weston. 

BAND WELFARE-  Get well soon to our friend 

in Solihull Jean Jarvis who has been in hospital, 
also to our Musical Director Peter who has 
suffered a virus for 5 weeks. 

To all our Colleagues & Friends, 
We welcome to the Band Ian on Tuba, Jonny on Percussion, Ken on Cornet & his daughter Hannah on Clarinet, 

Ashley on Solo Cornet. 

 

Sun 10 Mar-RAFA AGM Conference-We travelled down to the Derwent Hotel, Torquay for the Annual Finale 

Concert at the RAFA AGM. The National President Sir Dusty Miller, Secretary General Jane Easton, Area President 

Pat O’Reilly and Area Director Paul Baker were among the many VIPs and Delegates in the audience. Unknown It 

came as a great surprise to our MD Peter Skellon (who was fighting off some viral infection on the day) when Sir 

Dusty presented him with his miniature of the British Empire Medal awarded in the New Years Honours. It was 

also nice to catch up with Mike Snell our previous Area Director and some friends from Torquay, Frank and 

Doreen Knott. The Programme of Music by the Band covered the many Anniversaries this year. One of the 

highlights was Nicky’s Alto Sax feature of Can’t Help Falling in Love. 

 

Thu 21 Mar-95
th

 RAF Anniversary Dinner-An Ensemble from the Band played at the Dinner held in the Marriott 

Hotel much to the appreciation of the VIPs & Guests attending.    

Pictured Below; RAFA AGM in Torquay. Lady Gass presenting the BEM Award to Peter. 

                          

                          

Band Website is situated at www.rafaconcertband.org.uk 

 

                                   

                                       

                            

 

 

 

 

BAND BOX REPORT– The Stall will be in the Blakehay for 
the Band Workshop Sat Apr 27th. 

 
The new Band CD ‘At Your Request’ continues to sell well, 
priced £6.99 each. 

Look forward to seeing you at one of our 2013 Concerts. 

 

Peter Skellon BEM MD RAFA Concert Band 

http://www.rafaconcertband.org.uk/


WALES, MIDLAND AND SOUTH WESTERN AREA - BRANCH COVERAGE BY 

COUNCILLORS/VICE-PRESIDENTS 

 

Wales Regions: 

 

East Glamorgan & Gwent Mid Wales & Northern 

Counties 

West Glamorgan & West 

Wales 

Councillor – Geoff Horton 

(01446-740522) 

Councillor – John Williams 

(01654-710182) 

Councillor – Denzil Haynes 

(01639-769374) 

Barry Aberystwyth Ammanford 

Chepstow & District Brecon Llanelli 

Llandaff & Ely Cardigan Neath 

Aberdare Knighton & District Pontardawe & District 

Bargoed & Blackwood Llanidloes Porthcawl & Kenfig Hill 

Cwmbran Towyn & Aberdovey Swansea 

Penarth Anglesey Carmarthen 

Treorchy Llangollen Haverfordwest 

 Wrexham St David’s & Solva 

 

Midland Regions: 

 

Central Northern Southern 

Councillor – John Tisbury 

(01952-201902) 

Councillor – Alan Poole (01939-

250175) 

Life Vice-President – Ray 

Scantlebury (01454-317991) 

Birmingham Sheldon & 

District 

Ellesmere Cheltenham 

Birmingham Moseley Wrekin/Wellington Dursley & South Gloucester 

Bromsgrove & Redditch Leek Evesham 

Coventry Market Drayton Gloucester 

Dudley Newcastle-under-Lyme North Cotswold 

Kidderminster Shrewsbury & District  

Leamington Spa & Warwick Worcester  

Rugby & District Councillor – Tom Phillips 

(07721953882)  

 

Solihull Cosford & District  

Stourbridge Stafford  

West Bromwich Stone & District  

 Tamworth  

 Wolverhampton & District  

 Cannock Chase  

 



South Western Regions: 

 

Cornwall & Devon Dorset Somerset 

Councillor – Geoff 

Bridgman (01249-658373) 

Councillor – David Martin 

(01761-412717)  

Councillor – David Martin 

(01761-412717) 

Bodmin Christchurch Bridgwater 

Camborne & Redruth Poole City of Bristol 

Falmouth Shaftesbury Burnham-on-Sea & District 

North Cornwall Sherborne Frome 

Penzance Sturminster Newton & 

Gillingham 

Mid Somerset 

St Austell Weymouth & Portland Taunton Deane 

Truro Wimborne Weston-super-Mare 

Barnstaple & North Devon  Yeovil 

Dawlish   

RAF St Mawgan   

Exmouth   

Plymouth   

Teignmouth   

Torquay   

 

Wiltshire 

Councillor – Roy Lobley (01285-862702)  

Calne & District 

Corsham & Chippenham 

Devizes 

Melksham 

Salisbury 

Swindon 

Trowbridge 

Warminster 

 
 


